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Principal's Message
Dear Families of Our Lady of Lourdes,

Welcome Back to School as we begin Term 4 together. We are 
looking forward to the many learning and faith community 
opportunities that will happen during this term.

Last Friday night I had the privilege along with colleagues from 
OLOL school and OLOL parishioners to celebrate a wonderful 
celebration of the Eucharist and dinner to acknowledge the 
priestly ministry of Fr Henry on the occasion of his Jubilee. The 
very fact that there were so many people involved to prepare 
this event and that so many people were in attendance is an 
indication of the strength of the faith community in the Parish of 
Our Lady of Lourdes. A community that Fr Henry has been so 
pivotal in guiding with compassion, leading with wisdom and 
nourishing spiritually. We are truly blessed and grateful for the 
gift of Fr Henry. 

Various members of OLOL Parish honoured Fr Henry with many 
tributes and I was also able to share some insightful tributes 
from our Kindergarten students.

Hughey: I like when Fr Henry walks past at recess and says hello.
Genevieve: I like Fr henry because he teaches me about God and 
Jesus.
Xavier: I like Fr Henry because he talks about the big candle with 
the cross on it.
Eva: I like that Fr Henry shares the bread.
Oviya: Fr Henry helps us to be kind and understanding.
Elijah: I like Fr Henry because he gives us blessings.

Fr Henry we hope that your life continues to be filled with God’s 

blessings and on everyone's behalf we thank God that our lives 

are blessed with your presence. Congratulations once again on 

this occasion of your Jubilee. 

God Bless,
Keiran Byrnes

Respect, Responsibility, 
Readiness to Learn
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FUTURE DATES
Friday, 21st October
Year 6 cake stall 
Prices from 50c - $3 
School Disco 
5pm - 6.30pm K-2
7pm - 8.30pm 3-6

Tuesday, 25th October
7pm Parent Group AGM
ALL WELCOME

Wednesday, 26th October
2023 Kindergarten 
Information evening for 
parents from 
6.30pm - 8pm in 
Kindergarten classroom

Friday, 28th October
Mission Mass & Mission to 
Busk
Stage 2 Touch Football Gala 
Day

PUPIL FREE DAY
Monday, 7th November
NO SUPERVISION ON 
PREMISES

Friday, 11th November
Stage 3 Touch Football Day

14th to 23rd November
OLOL Swim Program
Wednesday, 30th November
Primary Swimming Carnival
Tuesday, 6th December
OLOL Christmas Concert

Thursday, 15th December
Year 6 Graduation and End 
of Year Mass
Friday, 16th December
Last Day for students in 
2022

Tuesday, 31st January
1st Day for Years 1 - 6 in 
2023

Wednesday, 1st February
2nd Orientation day for 
Kindergarten 2023
Thursday, 2nd February,
KINDERGARTEN 2023 
FIRST FULL DAY OF 
SCHOOL - staggered starts
First Day for 2023 Uniform 
delivery to school

Click here to view a 
360° Virtual Tour of 

OLOL
 

 

Parish Priest: Father Henry Duc OOSH: Ben Irmisch
Phone: 9622 2960 Phone: 9676 7293

HELPFUL WEBSITE 
LINKS:

Click on the image 
above to see our 
OLOL Seven Hills 

Facebook Page for 
the latest photos and 

updates. Like and 
Follow!

Or visit our school 
website below:

 Enrolments for 
2023 

The school is accepting 

applications for enrolment. 

Enrolment applications are 

available online on the 

school website or collection 

at the School Office. 

If you have any relatives or 

friends considering 

enrolling their child at OLOL 

in 2023 encourage them to 

submit their enrolment 

application.  We have 

limited spaces available in 

2022.  If you are an existing 

family with a younger child 

ready for school in 2023  it 

is important that you 

submit your application.  

For further enquiries 

contact Beth in the school 

office on 8869 6800
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RE NEWS
October -  Month of The Rosary

October is the Month of the Rosary. We encourage you to pray the Rosary as a family. 

Mary is the model of how to love Jesus. She lived her life with her eyes fixed on him. By 
reflecting on how she loved her son, we can learn how we also can love him and know 
him.

Praying the Rosary is a wonderful way to communicate with our spiritual parents – our 
Heavenly Father and our Mother Mary. When we pray the Rosary, we are calling on our 
spiritual parents to comfort, guide and inspire us. So when family relationships get tense, 
the Rosary is a powerful way to unite with our heavenly family.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=21I1d3F6zMY


YEAR  6  Cake  Stall this Friday October 21

This Friday, October 21, Year 6 will be holding a cake stall during recess and lunch to 
help raise funds for the Year 6 graduation disco. There will be lots of yummy treats 
from donuts to cupcakes, chocolate crackles to cookies, which the Year 6 parents 

and some students will be selling at morning tea and lunchtime. Prices range from 50 
cents to $3 with something for everyone. Mark the date in your diary!! It is sure to be 

fun!!



RE NEWS - Mission to Busk

For a number of years, the children at Our Lady of Lourdes have been invited to participate in 
a busking afternoon to share their talents with the school community and support Catholic 
Mission. Children are able to perform a dance, sing a song, play an instrument or even 
perform some magic tricks either individually or as part of a group. This year we will start the 
day with a Mission Mass in the church starting at 9:15am on Friday 28th October All 
parents are welcome.

The Mission to Busk afternoon will take place from 1.30pm in the afternoon around the 
school grounds. Students had plenty of notice and time to prepare their routine before the 
school holidays. We invite you to share this special time with your child/children and come 
along to support this worthy cause.

As part of Mission Week, your family, you and your child are encouraged to make a simple 
donation to the buskers. We ask that the children bring in a number of coins or notes to throw 
into the buckets of those children performing, with all funds being contributed to Catholic 
Mission.

Buskers will be placed at several points around the school and students, staff, family and 
parents will spend the afternoon walking around enjoying the talent on display and throwing 
coins into their buckets.
 
The buskers will perform their act a number of times over the period. Please note that they 
will need to provide their own battery operated or fully charged portable music 
player/bluetooth speaker as they may be outside. 

Children need to come to the audition fully prepared, with music and costume ready. Music 
used needs to be appropriate for primary aged students.

We are looking forward to seeing you all there!

Lucy Messina (Religious Education Coordinator)



World Teachers Day
Most countries around the world celebrate World Teachers’ Day on October 5, however, 
because this date usually falls during the Australian school holidays, we celebrate 
World Teachers’ Day on the last Friday of October instead. This year, World Teachers’ 
Day falls on Friday  28 October in Australia. As a family you may consider giving 
your child’s teacher a message of support or appreciation.

World Teachers’ Day is an opportunity to celebrate the teaching profession worldwide. 
Above  all,  we  celebrate  the  work  of  dedicated  teachers  around  the  world  who 
continue to strive every day to ensure that “inclusive and equitable quality education” 
and the promotion of “lifelong learning opportunities for all” become a reality in every 
corner of the globe." Of course we acknowledge and say thank you to our dedicated 
teachers here at OLOL. So we pray ...

Dear Jesus,
Giver of all wisdom and greatest of all teachers,
Look upon our teachers with love
Grant them the resolve to nurture our eager minds
and to never give up on us who fall behind.
Bless their hearts for they rejoice
when we succeed and encourage us when we fail
And bless them with gentle patience
for the path of learning is never easy
Kindle a spirit and passion in them
it is the flame that ignites the love of learning in us
Help them see the potential in each student
Their belief in us means much more than the grade we make
Instill in them a commitment to keep on learning
It shows us to not fear new knowledge and experiences
Inspire them to touch the future
They influence how big a dream we dream for ourselves
Bless our teachers who have come before
For their work endures to this day
Let the light of your example shine upon all teachers
To build up with their words
To love with their mind
To share with their heart.
Amen



Out and About   
This week we have had a few additions to our beautiful playground areas. 

The gate area outside the library has had some much needed repairs to the drainage and soft 
fall. The new soft fall looks fantastic and is now ready to walk on. Any parents wishing to pick 
up their children from the top gate may now do so.

We have had some new seating installed under the shade cloth near the large grass area as 
well as some curved seating in the cola area. The children now have plenty of shaded seating 
to choose from. 

The Kindy playground area looks bright and colourful with the addition of some beautiful 
coloured table sets. 

Margaret Ferguson - Assistant Principal

We pray for all students currently sitting their HSC exams. 

The HSC started on Wednesday 12th October and finishes on Friday 4th November. 

Heavenly Father, 

We pray for HSC students. Give them the gifts of wisdom, right judgement, knowledge and courage. Bless them with calm 

hearts and clarity of mind as they sit for their exams. May they be affirmed in their efforts and may they know that you are 

there with them. We pray that they will stay calm under pressure and work to the best of their ability. May they feel your 

loving presence in their lives, now and always, and may they be strengthened by our prayerful support. We ask this in the 

name of Jesus Christ your Son, who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, now and forever. 

Amen



Parent Group Annual General Meeting

The executive roles are outlined below.

President

★ Chairs all meetings and ensures the smooth running of the meetings.
★ Prepare the agenda for General/ Annual General Meetings with the other Executive 

Committee members
★ Liaise with the Principal to prepare the agenda for any of the Executive Meetings and 

liaise with the Principal at all times.

Vice President

★ Assist the President in their duties as required.
★ Preside as Chairperson at meetings in the absence of the President.

Secretary

★ Take minutes of all business conducted and ensure all minutes are signed by the 
President.

★ Receive and deal with correspondence, maintain copies of correspondence, bulletins 
and minute books.

★ Give notice of the agenda to all members.
★ Maintain a register of members

Treasurer

★ Receive all monies and keep accurate records of monies received.
★ Obtain and keep receipts for all monies paid by the association.
★ Bank all monies received.
★ Present at each General Meeting a statement of accounts showing receipts and 

expenditure during the current month, together with the current balance.
★ Present at the AGM an audited statement of accounts

Publicity Officer

★ Promote and publicise the events organised via the school newsletter and handouts. 
This includes notification of the meetings and calling for agenda items.

★ Assists other members of the Executive Committee.

Parent Group Annual General Meeting
The next Parent Group Annual General Meeting will be held in Term 4, Week 3 on Tuesday 25th October at 7pm in the 
library. You are all very welcome to attend. If you would like to be more involved in the school community, would like to 
meet other parents and be part of some of the decisions about the school, we are always happy to welcome new and 
enthusiastic parents to join the team. A description of all the roles is included below. The group meets once each term.  If 
you would like to nominate yourself or somebody else, or you are just interested in hearing more about the parent group, 
come along on Tuesday, 25th October to be part of it.
All parents are invited to attend.



School Attendance

Last week we reintroduced attendance awards and these will be presented once 
a term. Two categories of certificates were presented last Friday for Term 3 
attendance. A certificate was awarded for children who had  100% attendance in 
Term 3 and a certificate was awarded for children with 90% plus attendance. 
Congratulations to all of these children.

We know and understand maintaining good attendance has been challenging 
with the impact of COVID 19 and a winter marked by many illnesses. If your child 
is too unwell for school of course they should stay at home. Nevertheless, it is 
vital that children attend every day when they are well.

Every day of attendance adds to a student's academic achievement and success 
at school. Parents are essential partners in promoting good attendance because 
they have the ultimate responsibility to ensure that their child attends school 
every day arriving punctually to begin lessons promptly at 8:40am. Please help 
your child establish and consolidate a good attendance habit.



As part of CEDP’s strategy to build child safe communities, we are focusing each month on one of the 10 Child 
Safe Standards (the Standards). 
This month’s focus is Child Safe Standard 8: Physical and online environments minimise the opportunity 
for abuse or other kinds of harm to occur.
Please read the attached flyer on Standard 8 to help build your knowledge so that, together, we can all 
contribute to and enable a culture of child safety.

Keeping our Children Safe

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1T3l9cG3A04Ohxjnpi4z1cjVziF2t90Oy/view?usp=sharing






STAGE 2 EXCURSION TO PENRITH LAKES





ICE BLOCKS TERM 4 NOW ONLY AVAILABLE TO 
PURCHASE ON QKR! APP.

To maintain Ice Block sales during Term 4 we are using the pre-order system using the QKR! app. 
If you would like a zooper dooper for your child on a Monday, Wednesday or Friday starting in 
Week 1, you will need to pre-order by 11:00 am on the day. Zooper doopers will be sold for $1 
each. 
Please do not send cash to avoid any disappointment. Ice Blocks can only purchased through the 
app from now on. This is available now on the Qkr! app. The first day for sales will be Wednesday 
the 12th of October. 

You will need to set up or update a profile for each of your children on the Qkr! app so the ice 
block will be delivered to their classroom (Please ensure that your child’s class is 
correct). A helpful guide is attached. Here is also a video for helpful guides for using the Qkr! 
app for purchases. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TjH9HjbpiE4

Thank you for your support. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TjH9HjbpiE4


Congratulations to students who received Gold and FIA Awards in Term 4

Kinder Eva Manugunta, Charlize Abdel-Ahad

Year 1 Mary Garas, Amaya Chand

Year 2 Gabriel Garas, Eylem Semerci

Year 3 Vivaan Desai, Aya Mahendrarajah

Year 5 Ivy Guo, Jot Minhas

Year 6 Ashton McLoynes, Aaron Shrestha

TERM 4 2022
MERIT AWARDS

Kindergarten Isbella Dein, Kiara Perera, Nathaniel Soriano, Isabel Matthew

Year 1 Evan Cao, Eden LeCornu Star, Deepnoor Dari, Alexander McInnes

Year 2 Miya Gurung, Christian Hallett, Christine Bandi, Raadira Panjwani

Year 3 Joshua Blackshaw, Loritta Li, Elise Goco, Evie Massey

Year 5 Luke Butylewicz, Rubie Daaboul, Kavash Kandpal, Mahaa-Lini Mahenrarajah

Year 6 Ben Albion, Rushil George, Kristena Azrag, Danielle Katafono



STUDENT 
EXTENDED LEAVE

Family holidays and travel outside of 
school holiday period will be considered 
individually based on your child’s 
attendance.  If the leave is more than 5 
days you are required to complete an 
application for Extended Leave for travel 
of 5 or more days. This form can be 
downloaded from the school website or is 
available at the school office.  

 

SCHOOL FEES
If you have not received a statement or 
wish to discuss a payment arrangement 
plan,  please contact Shyamala on 8869 
6800 during Office Hours.

Thank you for your support with this 
matter.

Catholic Outlook, the magazine of the Diocese of 
Parramatta, is now available as an online version click 
on the link to view the magazine 
catholicoutlook.info/Spring22

Or click on the link below which will take you a QR code 
to view the latest Catholic Outlook
https://oscarportal.parra.catholic.edu.au/SiteAssets/List
s/NeedToKnow1/EditForm/QR%20Code%20Catholic%
20Outlook.png 

Our next Staff Development Days (pupil free day) at OLOL is:

Monday 7th November (Week 5 of term 4)

There will be no school for students on this day. If families need to arrange care for
your children on these days please contact Lourdes OOSH on 9676 7293

If your child/children will not be returning 
to Our Lady of Lourdes in 2023, would 
you kindly inform the office.

Notice in writing will be accepted at any 
time during Term 4 in relation to the
following year’s enrolment. In
this circumstance the requirement of 10 
weeks notice will be waived.

http://catholicoutlook.info/Spring22
https://oscarportal.parra.catholic.edu.au/SiteAssets/Lists/NeedToKnow1/EditForm/QR%20Code%20Catholic%20Outlook.png
https://oscarportal.parra.catholic.edu.au/SiteAssets/Lists/NeedToKnow1/EditForm/QR%20Code%20Catholic%20Outlook.png
https://oscarportal.parra.catholic.edu.au/SiteAssets/Lists/NeedToKnow1/EditForm/QR%20Code%20Catholic%20Outlook.png


Uniforms
Parents are able to order uniforms using the 
Qkr! app.  All uniforms delivered to school 
each Thursday will then be sent home via 
your child.  
The last day for 2022 to order uniforms is 
Tuesday, 22nd November for delivery 
Thursday, 24th November. 

The First delivery for 2023 will be Thursday, 
2nd February.

MEDICATION POLICY

Parents are responsible for:

Obtaining the relevant medication forms from the 
school and arranging for their completion and return

● Providing the medication in the original 
labeled container to the nominated staff 
member

● Ensuring the medication is not out of date and 
has an original pharmacy label with the 
student’s name, dosage and time to be taken

● Providing a request by parents and written 
instructions from a medical practitioner for 
medication that is not obtained on 
prescription, indicating:

■ Name of student
■ Condition for which the medication is 

required
■ Guidelines for administration

BIRTHDAY  CELEBRATIONS 
AT SCHOOL

Children wishing to share a 
birthday treat with their friends are 
encouraged to bring in either 
wrapped lollipops or a small 
packet of chips. These can be 
distributed easily with minimal 
contact.

STUDENTS ARE TO WEAR THEIR SPORTS 
UNIFORM

 ON THE FOLLOWING DAYS FOR TERM 4

KINDERGARTEN TUESDAY
YEAR 1 WEDNESDAY
YEAR 2 WEDNESDAY
YEAR 3 WEDNESDAY 
YEAR 4 TUESDAY
YEAR 5 THURSDAY
YEAR 6 TUESDAY & FRIDAY







UNIFORM ORDERS
A friendly reminder that all orders are to be placed on the QKR app by MasterCard. Please follow 
the instructions below.

Delivery to the school is every Thursday during the school term free of charge and 
orders must be placed by 4pm Tuesday for delivery on Thursday.

All  uniforms delivered to school will then be sent home via your child.

The last day for 2022 to order uniforms is Tuesday, 22nd November for delivery 
Thursday, 24th November. 

The First delivery for 2023 will be Thursday, 2nd February.





Please refer to the size chart when ordering uniforms






